
Town Board Minutes 
     October 11, 2016 
                     
The monthly meeting of the Torrey Town Board was held on October 11, 2016 at 
56 Geneva St and called to order by Supervisor Flynn at 7:30PM. 
  
Present: Patrick Flynn, Colby Petersen, Burge Morris, Larry Martin, Peter Martin,   

Others present: George Thompson, Robert Constantine, Tim Chambers- Hwy 
Supt. Dwight James- Code Officer, Linda Lefko, Jim Riesenberger, John 
Christensen, Richard Grunberg, Dave Granzin. 
 

Mr. Flynn led the pledge of allegiance. 
 

Mr. Flynn presented the abstracts of vouchers for audit. 
Motion by Mr. Morris, 2nd Mr. Martini,  that the bills on the General A & B 
accounts in the amount of $ 31,629.79  be paid, carried by all. 
Motion by Mr. Petersen, 2nd Mr. Martin, that the bills on the Highway DA & DB in 
the amount of $32,838.46 be paid, carried by all. 
 

Mr. Morris and Mr. Martin submitted their report on the Justice Audit for Judge 
Mashewske’s  September 1, 2015- August 31, 2016  financial reports. The audit 
report states all records are found in good order.  
Mr. Flynn offered the following resolution, 2nd by Mr. Martini, 
WHEREAS, the Town of Torrey Town Board on September 13, 2016 did request 
 the Torrey Justice Financial Records for the Year September 1, 2015 – August 31, 
2016 be audited and 
WHEREAS, an audit was performed  September 22,2016 on the Town of Torrey 
Justice Financial Records for the year Sept 1, 2015 – August 31, 2016, this audit 
took place in the Town Offices at 56 Geneva Street, Dresden, NY, and 
THEREFOR BE IT RESOLVED, on October 11, 2016 the Town of Torrey Town Board 
did receive and approve the audit report on the Town of Torrey Justice Financial 
Records. Presented by Councilmen Morris & Martin, whose findings were that to 
the best of their knowledge, the Torrey Justice Financial Records for the financial 
year stated above to be true and correct. 
This by Roll Call Vote:  Supervisor Flynn-  Aye,  Councilman Morris – Aye, 
Councilman Petersen- Aye,  Councilwoman Martini-Aye  Councilman Martin  - Aye  
Vote carried  5 Ayes   0 Nays 
 
Motion by Mr. Morris,, 2nd Mr. Petersen authorizing the Supervisor to sign the 
2017 Snow Removal Contract with Yates County, carried by all. 
 



Discussion on the 2017 Assessor Contract  with the Town of Benton. 
With Assessor Mary Lilyea’s retirement date set for June 2017 a question on the  
Possible change in Medical insurance cost and expenses for a new assessor.  
 Will Benton allow  Torrey Board members in on the hiring process/ interviews. 
The clerk will contact Benton for answers to these concerns. Motion by Mr. 
Martini, 2nd Mr. Flynn to table the Assessor agreement until more information is 
obtained, carried. 
 

The clerk presented the tentative 2017 budget, after review of said budget the 
board members identified typo errors. 
Mr. Flynn made a motion to set the public hearing on the 2017 Preliminary 
Budget with corrections for November 8, 2016 at 7:30 carried by all. 
 

Motion by Mr. Martini 2nd Mr. Martin,. to approve the September minutes carried 
by all. 
 

Mr. Chambers gave the Highway report. 
Shared services with Barrington and Milo on roadwork. Worked with Village of 
Dresden, on sidewalk and roadside grading of Charles Street on hill. 
Received 2 truckloads of salt free from Roto-salt and have it mixed with sand.  
All set for winter with ice control sand. 
Rolled 2 miles of dirt roadway, set sign pole at public beach, mowed cemeteries.  
Has been approached by Wayne LeShure to add an extension to his driveway at 
Hewitt Rd. He must provide pipe. 
 

Mr. James gave the Code report. Issue 6 permits,2 C of O, 1 area variance app., 1 
Special use app.,4 site visits14 building progress visits 1 meeting, 224 miles. 
 
Water District 1- George Thompson reported that he has petitions with 23 yes 
and 20 no votes. He stated there are several petition’s still needed to be 
collected. 
Assessment in this district is 11 million. Tentatively at next month’s meeting he 
hopes to present the petitions. 
 
Perry Point Water District- Jim Riesenberger reported of 70 properties and 115 
owners he has 61 signatures. An assessed value of this district is 24 million 
He indicated that the plan is to present petitions at next month’s meeting also. 
 
 



Mr. Martin reported a concern on Perry Point Rd at the Meisner/Yoder property. 
This is an undeveloped property near a steep slope for sale. 
Mr. James has met with perspective buyers of this property. He discussed town 
zoning code and the steep slopes law with them so they are aware of the 
restrictions in the area. 
 

Mr. Flynn made a motion to adjourn, 2nd by Mr. Morris and carried at 8:07pm 
 
Respectfully submitted, 
Betty M Daggett 
 
 
 
 
 


